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Dear Berkeley City Council: 

We are writing in strong support of the Berkeley Deep Green Building Initiative.

We believe that the best way for Californians to meet their current and future water needs is to focus on small, local interventions rather than on large, expensive infrastructure projects.

If we maximize the use of the water that arrives at our doorstep, whether from the sky, from overground surface flow, or from municipal water pipes, we can use less energy transporting water from afar and lessen our impact on the ecosysystems which also need it. (At the same time lessening GHG emissions and our carbon footprint.)

Gently used greywater flowing down our drains can be reused to irrigate our gardens, rainwater can be captured and also used to irrigate our gardens or to flush our toilets, surface water can be intercepted in earthworks that slow, spread, and sink it. All of these strategies offset municipal potable water use that has embodied energy.

Causing greywater, rainwater, and surface water to soak into the soil onsite just makes sense--lessening the burden on sewage treatment plants and storm drains that convey polluted water to our waterways. As that water infiltrates it is filtered and cleaned by biologically active soil layers, becoming groundwater that rehydrates the entire landscape.

We applaud the inclusion of the water conservation strategies mentioned above in these Deep Green Building recommendations.  Greywater Action has been actively teaching bay area residents to utilize their greywater and rainwater for many years.  Since 2009 when we helped craft a new CA greywater code at stakeholder meetings in Sacramento, we have worked with water districts and municipalities to promote broader  use of greywater and rainwater and have trained many professional installers.

It is particularly important that new construction and remodels incorporate “greywater ready” plumbing so that when greywater reuse becomes even more imperative it will be easy and affordable to access the piping crucial to installing greywater systems.

We encourage you to find creative ways to incentivize the adoption of these practices

by many homeowners so that the water savings impact can be substantial!

Thank you,

Laura Allen

Christina Bertea

Greywateraction.org

